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Wheaton Volunteer Rescue Squad Alumni Association 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

 
July 12 2010  1930 hours; Hershey’s Restaurant 
 
Attendees: President Wilkins, Secretary Kaufman, Treasurer Worton, Directors 
Sterling and Dollins.  Absent: VP McGinness, Directors Lawson and Patterson.  
Guests:  Nancy Reichmeiter and Kathy Herald (bingo experts). 
 
Minutes of June 3, 2010 meeting approved. 
 
Bingo:  Scheduled on Sunday November 14, 2010 at Sandy Spring Volunteer 
Fire Department Station 4 “Oak Room”.  (Ravens are playing on Thursday night 
11/11 and Redskins are playing on Monday night 11/15.)  Doors to open 1200 
hours; games to start at 1300 hours.  There will be 27 games with filled basket 
prizes.  Hall rental will cost $250.00 for cleanup only; no charge to the Alumni by 
SSVFD.  Bingo machine rental is $400.00; machine may need to be delivered and 
picked up on Sunday of there are Saturday and/or Sunday evening events at the 
hall—so far there are not.  Tickets $20.00 in advance; $25.00 at the door.  Mike 
Zeigler will manage the pull tabs.  Cost is yet unknown.  We will need a bingo 
permit and food permit—Treasurer Worton to take care of these.  Lois Bell to 
provide food services.  We have bingo supplies.  Nancy and Kathy to produce the 
advertising flyer and schedule of games.  Ad to be placed in the Bingo Bulletin 
around October 1st—cost $80.00 
 
 
Membership roster:  2010 dues have been paid by only 32 members.  We 
have e-mail addresses for most members; of the members without e-mail, only 
one has paid dues; therefore we are absorbing the cost of mailing to non-paid 
members.  President Wilkins will make another request for dues payment.  We 
will also make an effort to obtain e-mail addresses for past WVRS members who 
are not Alumni members (via Facebook, etc.) and invite them to join.   
 
Next meeting date in early September to be schedule by President Wilkins.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 2115. 


